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BOE HIGHLY CONFIRMS DEPT. OF INFO. AND LIBRARY SCIENCE PROMOTING

FRIENDLY TIES WITH NEIGHBORHOOD  
 

The Bureau of Education (BOE) of the Taipei Municipal Government (TMG)

highly confirmed the faculty and students of the Department of Information

and Library Science (DILS), Tamkang University (TKU) for their promotion

of friendly relationship with neighboring schools. 

 

 

 

More than 80 juniors and seniors of DILS under the leadership of Associate

Prof. Sung Hsueh-fang along with 700 voluntary mamas and pupils of Tamsui

Wen-hua  Elementary  School  moved  successfully  the  library  from  the

temporary site to the newly completed library last Monday. Although the

pupils were exhausted of their strength to move the books of library, they

gave exultation when the library was reopened. 

 

 

 

Two years ago, they also helped move the books of library with a relay

method  to  the  temporary  site.  Students  of  DILS  had  also  helped  the

planning of book processing. Prof. Sung said that students had learned

interaction and got achievement from the participation in the service more

than the theories from books. 

 

 

 

Sung and part of juniors of DILS voluntarily helped libraries of primary

schools in Tamsui area to carry out the planning and the usage of library

to education four years ago. Their significant deed had drawn attention

from the BOE, TMG. BOE had appropriated NT$660,000 as subsidies for the

special project of the “ application of information and library to the

elementary school education”. In addition to Tamsui Wenhua Primary School

and Tamsui Primary School, the BOE had chosen other three primary schools

for the project. They were Taipei Lilung Primary School, Peitou Wenhua



Primary School and Taipei Wenhua Primary School. In order to accomplish

this mission, the DILS has thrown more manpower in implementing the

project.  Juniors,  seniors  and  students  of  the  Graduate  Institute  of

Information  and  Library  Science  are  taking  part  in  the  project.  

 

 

 

Sung said that they had selected Tamsui Wenhua Primary School as their

objective of service with the hope of that they could contribute what they

have  learned  to  Tamsui.  DILS  students  helped  edit  library  contents,

classification and file, and the allocated arrangement of library because

the library did not have a librarian. They also employed the resources of

library to teach pupils of second grade every Monday. They made posts,

teaching materials, the plan of recreation activities, the etiquette of

library,  classification  of  books,  and  the  knowledge  of  network

applications and data searching and passed over to the pupils through the

singing and jumping activities. They became the idol of them.

 

 

 

Lee Yu-ling, School Principal, said that pupils from second to sixth grade

have received the assistance rendered by DILS students. They have always

been  saying  hello  to  their  eldest  brothers  and  sisters  when  they

encountered  them  on  the  street,  he  said.
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